

**URMRNA**

February 1, 2014

**Serenity Prayer**

**12 Traditions:** Tim

**12 Concepts:** Rob

**JFT, Group Conscience (June 28)** Ben

**Roll Call:**

**Chair:** Shawn S-Present

**Vice Chair:** Open

**Treasurer:** Rob J- present

**Secretary:** Crystalynn I- Present

**URMR Delegate:** Delynda H. - Present

**URMR Alt Delegate:** Carla W. - Present

**URMRCNA XV Chair:** Steve H-present

**Web Servant:** Patrick - not present no report

**Regional Committee Members:**

**Central Basin Area:** Terri M-present

**Central Wyoming Area:** Bill not present with report

**Freedom Seekers Area:** Kirk

**Wyo Braska Area:** Tommy O-not present, no report

**Wyoming Western Area:** Mark S. - Present

**Other Guests:** Kirk - Gillette GSR of Refuge, Tim from Casper, Stefano from Thermopolis, Glen from Gillette, Ben

Crystalynn read minutes from the last meeting, Carla motion, Rob 2<sup>nd</sup> Steve asked about the travel for 660 miles scratch. Approved minutes with changes.

## Reports

**Chair:** Shawn-nothing to report, Steve- asked what do you know about the web servant and RCM that are not present today. Shawn, I have not talked to the web servant in a while and the Wyo-Braska web servant sent email about sending report but he did not respond. Rob- I sent the web servant a message and I got a response, others did too. Shawn will call web servant to see if everything is ok. Steve is wondering if there is a problem, the minutes did not get on the website and I would have been raked over the F\*\*ing coals by Central Wyoming.

**Vice chair:** open

**Treasurer:** Shawn read for Rob- report attached. Thanks areas and groups who have been contributing. I check the mail every other week, if you do not get a response from me please call. Stefano- thank you Rob for your thank you notes. What is the forecast for the WSC, is everything paid for? Rob- yes, we have set the budget up to plan for that. Rob- If I find we are getting low, I will send out an email. Stefano- Appreciates the way that Regional business has been being conducted the past couple of years. Delynda- Don't we need to ideally be at about \$3500.00? Rob- yes we should. Steve-Once we get to that \$3500.00, we send the rest to World Services. It benefits us to contribute. Ben-do we have a prudent reserve? Carla- no, but I could possibly be in the new guidelines. Delynda- we have a general fund of \$500.00 for anything but travel. Shawn- we talked about the high end and the low end. Steve- Did you order the CAT? Rob, no it just came out last week. But I will ASAP. How many do I need to order? Delynda- 5 one for each RCM. Rob will order them tonight

**URMR Delegate:** Delynda-read her report, report attached- Carla and Delynda will be collaborating and making just one report. If there is a problem with this, they will make separate reports again. Delynda-if no one is opposed, we will continue to collaborate. Thanks.

**URMR Alt Delegate:** Carla-If you didn't get an email from me about the questions that NAWS sent out, let me know. Also Carla and Delynda submitted a Forum Report. Are you guys ok with us doing the same report? Everyone is ok with that. Carla- There is a lot of information out there. I can't imagine one person doing all of it. Carla- we need an updated contact list, Crystalynn will get that.

**Web servant:** Patrick- not present any report.

**URMRCNA XV:** Steve read report. Report is attached. Rob- do we need to make a decision on PayPal? Steve- No, we have incurred fees of \$666.00 and the Ein and the Name on the machine did not match up with the tax. Shawn-I put the convention under the sharing session.

## RCM Reports:

**Central Basin Area:** Terri read her report. Report is attached. No questions. Ben- is the facility confirmed, Terri- not yet but hopefully. Steve- how many counties are you doing H & I in? Stefano- five, Steve- what about PR? Discussion followed. Terri- Park County Jail will not entertain a meeting but

they did let us bring some books in. Terri- I think the posters that we made with the hotline will really help us out. Stefano- As for our area, it has been kind of hit and miss. It comes down to the groups.

**Central Wyo Area:** Tim read Bill S report. Steve- so you guys have a lot of h&l commitments. Rob- yes, the only problem is the requirements are different for each facility. The jail meetings have a lot of pods and the jail sends the same pods every month. We have found we have people with a lot of recovery time who cannot get in the jail because of previous run in with the jail. WBI is very hard to get into because of the background checks. H & I is probably our biggest strength right now, but we do not do any PI. Steve- what do you think about what was brought to the last region meeting with the H & I? Discussion followed.

**Freedom Seekers Area:** No RCM at this time. Kirk made a meeting report for the committee. Kirk has gotten in touch with Sheridan GSR, Buffalo does not have a meeting. There are a lot of issues with the Freedom Seekers area. Serenity Seekers is no longer. The Refuge is the only standing meeting in Gillette. I am open for any suggestions. Shawn- is there any suggestions on how to handle this situations with Kirk, Carla- the next step is just to put together and Area service committee, even if it is just you guys and Sheridan. I am certainly willing to help you get your area set up. I think their attendance should count when they get their area. Start announcing it in the meetings and see if you can get some interested members. Delynda- why don't you guys rejoining the Central Basin Area? Carla, it would be very long drive. Delynda-what about going to an area meeting in central basin to see how they do things? Stefano- the structure is all there for you, you just need to get people interested. Shawn, definitely take advantage of the resources here around the table. Kirk- we have been talking with the GSR for months, but it has been hit and miss. Whatever happened before I got here, makes people not want to become a part of this. Shawn- Carla, would you be willing to help them out? Carla-absolutely. Rob-can one group constitute an Area? I would hate to see you not become an area just because you are not getting support. Glenn- there are some hard feelings in whatever happened in that area. We have to realize that there are a lot of burned bridges. Serenity Seekers closed and people are mad because the group failed. Who does the material that is left over belong to? We can also put this under new business.

**WyoBraska Area:** No report, not present.

**Wyoming Western Area:** Mark read his report. No questions

**Serenity Break at 2:35-2:50**

**Moment of silence**

**Sharing Session-** Shawn-lets talk for 15 minutes on some of the issues of the convention. Carla- I have a question, it was brought up that there was a debit card, should the region have voted on that? Stefano- I think there is a fair bit of latitude of how the convention committee handles it. Terri- thinking back at our convention, we did fine without a credit card machine. Rob- we did not have one either. Delynda-our committee thinks that it may be easier, but the previous convention committee did some things that we not communicated to us. We had no idea about the contract. We had no idea about the debit card.

We need to communicate to the regional body what is going on with the convention and not drop it in the next committees lap. Rob- PayPal is a clusterfuck! It is under my name and info and still based on one individual. I don't know how we would do this as a committee. Carla- I remember that we left the next convention pretty well set up. Is this something that is expected? We need to state what is expected of the convention committee. Discussion followed. Steve- maybe each committee needs their own EIN number. Rob- lets go back to what Carla said and talk about putting a procedure in place for this type of thing. More discussion.

### **Old Business**

- 1. Guidelines-** Shawn will call Tommy and find out what is going on with guidelines. Delynda- I think that Tommy should be off of this! Let's just get them done. Shawn- do we have a volunteer? Steve will get it done. Shawn do you want to call Tommy and get the info? Steve- No! I will figure it out! Shawn- get with Steve when he emails them out, so the next time we meet we can approve them.
- 2. Checkbook Audit-** Shawn- it was talked about last meeting that maybe we could do it on every other Feb on non CAR Years. Delynda Motion "We audit the checkbook in February during workshop time on odd years" Carla 2<sup>nd</sup> Stefano- who audits? Carla- the body. Steve- I hate to do this during workshop time. That only leaves 2 workshops a year for areas that could be in need of something during workshop time. Carla- do we need to clarify that it is just the regional checkbook. Also do we want to maybe use technology for this in between. Steve- that is why I might vote no for this. It would incur extra cost if we came earlier. I am going to vote no on this. Delynda- We have tried this in the past, but if we do it after it will incur the same cost. Mark- I think those who are interested will show up. Rob- I think that it is a good idea what we want to learn from the audit. What do we need to see and who needs to see it? We could do this over lunch and I could bring the documents. Every other year does not give me the direction that I need to manage these books effectively. Rob- I think you should do an audit twice a year. Shawn- is there an amendment to the motion. Steve amend the motion "to have the executive committee meet every year in June one hour prior to the service meeting to review the URMR checking account" Delynda 2<sup>nd</sup> unanimous! passes

### **New Business**

- 1. PR & H & I –** Carla- there are struggles with this, maybe we could look at what other regions do in this area. Is the way we are doing things really working? It would have been very easy if we had the help when we set up our phone line. There are a lot of duplicated efforts here. We only do the meeting list and the website. Stefano- I think one of the counter balances to that is that the local groups and smaller communities know better what is needed and take care of those things. It can be done at regional levels but the responsibility goes back to the home groups. The areas can pick up where

there are holes with the home groups. Delynda-I suggest that the RCMs take this back to their areas to see if there is a need. We are so widespread and it would be hard to travel to do a panel. Our area has never been able to fill this type of position. Lets see if our areas feel the need for the region to do some PI efforts. Rob- have all of the workshop slots been done for the convention? Shawn-No. Rob- could we possibly have a workshop on issues and solutions of PI and H & I? Steve- committee could meet and talk about it, steve will check. Delynda- our area does a learning days every year and we do focus on H & I and PI. Ben-I went to a workshop like that at a Utah convention. It was very beneficial. I don't have a lot of information on this. Someone must be very willing to commit. Carla- would something like this help Freedom Seekers area? Hell yes. Montana is much more spread out that we are, and they are doing this. They have contact information and meeting information for the whole state. Delynda- the Montana phone line spends \$3000-4000 on that every year. Carla- they do not anymore. Delynda- part of what stifles our region is the funds. Shawn- RCMs take this back to your areas t see if there is a need for the region to take this over. We can discuss this next time.

2. **Freedom Seekers Area-** We know there are issues but let's give them about 6 or 8 ideas on how to get this started. Mark- just announce that there is going to be an area meeting. Maybe they will show up. Rob- I will email a copy of bylaws to get you started. Steve-appoint an administrator and a note taker and offer up some elections. See if anyone is interested. Stefano- make sure the meeting date is well announced with everyone around the area. There is a lot of info out there and you are not starting from scratch. Rob-they as an area can create whatever structure they want. If it is only they as a group, they can determine what the structure looks like. Delynda- im not sure what your experience is so I don't know what to suggest. Kirk- none, just what I have learned here. Delynda- I think that guidelines will help you. Carla- I don't understand how one group can become an area. I kind of understand now, but lets get the contact list finalized and sent to them. Shawn- call any of us and we are willing to help.
3. **WyoBraska Area:** this is the second missed meeting. No show no report. Does this group have any input on this. There is nothing in the guidelines. Delynda- at what point do we consider them inactive? Can we table this until we get the guidelines done? It is possible that they no longer have a vote after this meeting. Mark- I remember going through the minutes from the Buffalo meetings. I know that we mentioned that we keep them on the agenda but do not let them be active. Let's check out those minutes.
4. **Website –** I cannot get to the website on my phone and also the guidelines are not on the website.

5. **Forum Meeting** - Delynda-I remember that only one of us would go. But lets table this until we get the guidelines. Carla- is it just when the regions funds were low? Shawn- not it was for every time. Delynda- lets skip this and talk about it in June.
6. **WSC Regional Report**- I will contact everyone and then submit it online.
7. **Central Basin Area Campout**- Stefano are we the only ones who have to pay insurance. Are there other events. Delynda- yours is the only one that I have heard of. Shawn- is it required where you are at? Stefano- yes. Ben-could som eone actually sue us for something if they were injured. Do we need to consider this? Delynda- world put on a presentation about insurance. Ask your meeting facility. Steve- it was recommended by World Services a few years back. Our region looked into this and it was something like \$1500.00 and it did not cover events. It is unfortunate that addicts are suing addicts. If your group can afford it go ahead and cover yourself.
8. **Convention financial statements**- Delynda- can the last treasurer have an impact on this committee? What do we do with the 1099? Steve- I have never had any troubles with them? They have never come after me for it. I have given my new tax id number and they still do not update it. Things need to match up. Terri- I think we do need to be concerned. We live an honest program and a 1099 needs to be filed. It should not be on the individual. Discussion followed. Shawn- lets mail the 1099 to Tommy. All of the accounts are cancelled now. Carla- we as a region need to get something in place so this shit does not happen again. We are being irresponsible by not taking precautions. Steve- this needs to be a discussion and we need to investigate and figure out what is at stake here. Lets bring information back when we come to the next meeting. Rob- don't we have convention guidelines? We could have some kind of committee work on the convention guidelines. I would we willing to work on that. Steve- we can do that at any time.

#### **Motions:**

**Elections- Convention XVI Chair**- no nominations. Central Wyoming will bring someone back to next meeting. No nominations for vice chair.

#### **Money matters-**

Delynda-\$ 107.91 for travel today, \$150.00 for travel and \$100.00 for the facility for Regional Assembly

Carla - \$72.00 for travel today

Shawn- \$174.00 for travel today

Crystalynn \$36.62 for the recorder

Next Meeting in Wyoming Western Area in June

Workshop @10:30

Check Book Audit 12:00

Closed meeting at 5:03

Upper Rocky Mountain Region  
Regional Delegate/Alternate Report  
Thermopolis, WY  
2/1/14

Hello Region!!

Carla and I thought we would try combining our reports as we both seem to be reporting on the same things. This allows us to collaborate, which we are very good at, and we believe one solid report between the two of us is good for the region. If not, then we will go back to doing separate ones.

We have been busy making arrangements for the upcoming WSC in April. We have booked our flights and hotel and are leaving on April 25th (Carla's 16 year anniversary) and returning on May 4th. With our plans being made, and we are both very excited to be able to represent our Region. I am confident we will do a good job.

We were able to make a reservation at the Holiday Inn in Riverton for the Regional Assembly to take place on Saturday, April 5, 2014. We have a block of 15 rooms (5 kings and 10 doubles). The rate is \$89.00 per night, and the code for room reservations is "NAR". The cut off day for room reservations is March 21, 2014. The lady at the Holiday Inn was able to find our information on the computer so getting the contract for the event together was very easy. The fee for the meeting room is \$100.00 for the day, and I have it reserved from 8:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. Coffee is \$25.00 per urn, and we can't bring our own in...dang it! RCM's, please pass this information on to our home groups and foster excitement as we are hoping to have great attendance and awesome discussion. Carla made a great flyer that we have brought with us today, and I am asking our web servant to get it up on the website. We will be taking the FINAL votes from the home groups at the regional assembly, and will let the region know via email where our region stands as far as how we will be voting on the CAR. Also, we are hoping to talk about the CAT as well, although we will not have time to fully workshop it. We are hoping to not only gather votes, but also to get some background on why groups voted the way they did to better carry our regions voice at the conference. Ask your GSR's to come prepared for discussion on both the CAR and the CAT at the assembly. The CAT is available for download online, or can be purchased for \$14.00. I was happy to see the CAR was roughly 30 pages front and back. The CAT though is 127 pages. Yikes.

We both attended the Zonal Forum in December in Denver, along with some other folks from our region. WB member Jim B. was there to facilitate discussion on the CAR and field questions. It was very informative and insightful and hopefully helped with this morning's workshop. The next Zonal Forum (besides the Forum meeting at WSC) is July 26, 2014 in Missoula, MT. We will send out more information on this when it becomes available.

We've included in our report wording from World regarding Regional Proposals as we think there will be some discussion and confusion on this:

#### Regional Proposals in the 2014 CAR

One of the things we struggled the most with in putting together this conference's CAR was how to deal most fairly with the regional proposals submitted for inclusion with the least amount of confusion for those who will be reading and deciding on the items in the CAR.



Without exception, the proposals that have been submitted would not meet current policy for inclusion in the CAR if were they motions. In order for a proposal to be "CAR-ready," it must be unambiguous and understandable, and it must be clear to those discussing the proposal what it affects and what the consequences of approving it would be. Each of the proposals submitted for the 2014 CAR is unclear, is impossible to execute, or fails to consider conference policy.

Because we are in the middle of an experiment, the World Board is not willing to simply leave these proposals out of the CAR entirely, as has occurred in the past with regional motions that were incomplete or unclear. The only reasonable compromise that we have been able to come up with is to provide access to the proposals by including them as an addendum to the CAR and to try to summarize the basic ideas that the conference could decide to take action on within the body of the CAR for fellowship discussion.

There is, in addition, a larger question of whether to proceed with proposals in general and how to take the next steps toward consensus-based decision making. The 2014 CAR also includes our thoughts on these questions.

A few things going on at NAWS:

The membership survey deadline was extended to January 31 to try and get more responses. Their goal was 20,000 members but as of January 15th, they said they had nowhere near that number.

The CAT was released January 27th and is available online as a free download from [www.na.org/conference](http://www.na.org/conference). There is also a World Board released video that summarizes it quite well, that can be used in your area or home group workshops. Hard copies can be purchased for \$14 each, with cost of mailing included.

The power points we used in the work shop this morning can be found at [NA.org](http://NA.org). They also would be helpful in the group/area setting when going over the motions.

NAWS is also asking for help with the Traditions Book Project and have mini-workshops calling them "Tradition a month in 2014 challenge." Materials for the workshops, mini-workshops and input sums are available at [www.na.org/traditions](http://www.na.org/traditions).

There are several new products including a 2014 calendar available. To find out more, go to the shopping card at [na.org](http://na.org).

Last but not least, we need to work a little on the Regional report that is due by February 15, 2014 to be included in the 2014 Conference Report, if we could add it to the agenda. It shouldn't take long.

Thanks for letting us be of service,  
Delynda H. and Carla W.  
Delegate team  
URMRNA

Rocky Mountain Zonal Forum  
Upper Rocky Mountain Region Delegate Team Report  
December 7, 2013     Denver, Colorado

Hello Forum Body!!

Carla and I are so grateful to be here!!

A brief update on the Upper Rocky Mountain Region:

Our Region consists of 5 Areas: Central Basin Area, Central Wyoming Area, Wyo-Braska Area, Wyoming Western Area, and Freedom Seeker's Area. Freedom Seeker's continues to struggle, but we continue to be supportive of any members showing interest in Region to help them build a strong Area. We have taken the Regional business meeting to Buffalo (which is part of Freedom Seeker's Area) to help generate knowledge of Area and Regional services as well as be supportive of their local fellowship.

With 4 very strong Areas in our Region, our Region rocks!! There is a level of commitment that I have not seen in other areas of service in Narcotic Anonymous. We are excited about the CAR, excited about the growth of NA, and excited to be a part of it!

We are meeting 3 times a year for Regional business: The first Saturday in each of February, June, and October. We also have a Regional Assembly the first Saturday of April. Our business meetings rotate through each of our Areas, and the Regional Assembly is usually held in Riverton as it is fairly central to the state of Wyoming. All of our positions are filled with the exception of Alternate Chair.

We will be presenting the CAR to our RCM's before our February business meeting. We will be taking the final vote on the CAR from our GSR's at our Regional Assembly the first week of April. Our region is purchasing a CAR (and a CAT) for each of our RCM's, so the information will be out there before we actually meet again in February.

Carla and I both sat in on the Webinar sponsored by the WB. It was interesting but several had difficulty connecting, myself included. By the time I was able to connect, they had already gone over the agenda items, but I was able to listen to the Q&A session. This may be valuable for information sharing, but probably not for deciding business matters.

Carla and I also were able to connect via phone to the webinar?? Sponsored by the Forum. Rick was able to put this together and we were all able to talk a little about H&I and PR efforts in our Regions. Again, good resource for information sharing.

Last but not least... URMRCNA XV, our Regions annual convention will be held in Evanston, WY for the first time!! The event is scheduled for May 16-18, 2014 at the Round House in Evanston. We have rooms available at the Quality Inn for a reduced price, and I have brought flyers. Members can register for the convention through our website, [www.urmrna.org](http://www.urmrna.org), by phone, or by snail mail. Please see the flyer for all of the details, but we are going to have a hell of a good time. I hope to see you all there!!!

In Loving Service, and grateful to be a part of,  
Delynda H., RD  
Carla W., AD  
Upper Rocky Mountain Region of Narcotics Anonymous

# URMR Convention XV Chair Report

Saturday, February 1, 2014

Dear URMER:

We have about 100 days until URMER Convention 15 and we have flyers here today for the areas to provide for their member groups. The original flyer didn't include a comedian so this is the final flyer that the committee will print unless something else changes. Please encourage your members to attend this year, we have approximately 100+/- years clean time coming to share and that's just between the three main speakers. We have secured an addict from Minnesota, one from California and an addict from Montana so hopefully we will have good local support. We have heard from some of the institutions in Evanston and they are excited to send their clients to the event. Once again the Convention 15 will be held in Evanston, WY on May 16 – 18, 2014 at the historic refinished roundhouse at 1500 Main St.

We have held monthly meetings since July 14<sup>th</sup> at 10<sup>th</sup> & <sup>Safe</sup> Center in Evanston on the fourth Sunday at four pm and will continue to do so until a month before when we might add several more planning meetings to be sure we are ready. We also appreciate any support any regional members can give. We have some pre order shirts and hats available here today, so check with me between breaks if you would like one. We plan on having a raffle, music for dancing on both Friday and Saturday, a call up meeting Friday night, comedian on Saturday, marathon meetings at the hotel and the event should be entertaining and informative for addicts seeking recovery.

One of the most challenging issues has been payment options for registration and merchandise at the event. The previous committee had a credit card machine which was passed on, and the monthly service fee was \$50 plus the regular \$25 fee that we incurred for several months before cancelling. There are several reasons we allowed it to accrue, and we really wanted the ability to use the machine but couldn't keep paying the fees. We also weren't sure where the charges were coming from for several months and weren't aware that since the services were activated they would continue. The \$50 fee we were paying was from our EIN on the account not matching the name the card machine was set up with. We then entertained the idea of getting some of the money back, but we decided the name on the card machine would never match the name the EIN was set up with so we would always have this problem. This appears to be an issue we need to address because we understand that many addicts will use credit instead of carrying cash, and to have card services will benefit our committee. We have heard of committees using pay pal, and this might be an option if it isn't too time consuming when inputting registration data and I will appreciate input on this for the committee or others today. We do have registration online at [www.urmrna.org](http://www.urmrna.org) and hope to see you all in May.

My contact information is now 638 19<sup>th</sup> St in Evanston since we moved in May. The best way to reach me is 307-679-2270 or [steveh@allwest.net](mailto:steveh@allwest.net) so if you have any questions please feel free to let me know.

In loving service,

Steve H.  
URMRCNA XV Chair

Central Basin Area of Narcotics Anonymous

RCM Report

February 2, 2014

Central Basin Area is doing well. We held elections in September and the elected members moved in to their position the first of January 2014.

Thanks to Carla and other addicts we now have a hot line for the area. Guidelines have been developed and a training manual for those that want to be on the call list. The incoming call goes to a Google number then sent out to six members on the list. However answers the call first takes the call. Very excited about finally getting this all accomplished. We also have been putting flyers up all over the area that has both numbers that can be torn off the bottom of the flyer. Numbers are: 1-855-596-HOPE (4673) and 307-213-9434.

We also voted to continue the annual campout at the Fremont County Youth Camp in the beautiful Wind River Mountains above Lander. The dates for this year's campout are July 12-14 2014. This year's theme is "Serenity Under the Stars." Please save the dates and attend, it is truly a beautiful area and the camp facility has multiple cabins and a fully maintained kitchen with everything we need (grills, stove fridges, ice machine etc). The main speaker on Saturday Night is Jeremy O. from Utah and the Sunday morning spiritual speaker is our new Area chair person Renae R. from Lander. The campout committee chair is me Terri M and I have been working on guidelines since we have had a lot of controversy and disagreements over this campout within the area. The area voted to set aside \$1,000.00 for the campout for this year.

Most of the groups are doing pretty good. The Greybull group and Worland group have not attended an area meeting in months. The Lovell meeting is temporarily suspended but we are hopeful that it will start back up this spring. Cody group is struggling with only three core members now. They also have the treatment center clients coming to their meeting on Monday. The Powell group continues to have a pancake feast and speaker meeting the third Saturday of each month starting at 9am. The Treatment Center in Cody has been bringing their clients for the speaker meeting and they seem to be enjoying their time at NA. Thermopolis group members continue to take meetings into the jail, a huge commitment that they have continuously met! Thank you Thermopolis!!! Lander group has been growing and they also continue to have fun activities outside of the regular meeting times. Riverton group is small but the members are doing a book study on one night and really were appreciative that the area purchased books for the group.

The area will host the CAR in April. The workshop will be held at the Holiday Inn. The area will be having a carry-inn dinner, speaker, raffle and lots of fun on Friday April 5, 2014. The festivities will be located at the United Methodist Church on Park Street right next to the library. Flyers and more information will be sent out when everything is confirmed.

Thanks for all you do, it definitely is a WE program.  
ILS, Terri M, CBANA RCM

RCM Report  
CWANA  
February 1, 2014

Meetings:

We currently have 16 meetings a week sponsored by 4 home groups – Noon Miracle, Solutions, Hope Not Dope, and Saturday Night Alive. In the past quarter, two meetings ceased to exist—the Spanish speaking meeting on Thursday night for lack of interest and the Solutions meeting on Friday nights as the church started holding a coffee house which conflicted with the meeting.

H&I:

Our H&I committee is very going well with over 20 members. We currently take meetings to the following facilities:

CWCC	Once a month	Separate meetings for men and women
Jail	Once a month	Separate meetings for men and women
RTP	Once a week	Residential Native American Fed Program
TC	Once a month	Therapeutic Community NA Group
WBI	Once a month	Lock down psychiatric program

We are currently working with the Juvenile Detention facility to begin taking meetings there. Our New Year's Eve H&I fundraiser raised over \$1200 which will be used to purchase Basic Texts, other literature (pamphlets) and Little White Books, and key tags/coins to take to some of these facilities.

Area:

As of our January CWANA meeting, all of our service positions were filled with the exception of the Alternate Chairperson. We voted at our January meeting to sponsor a Traditions Workshop in conjunction with a fundraiser for the upcoming Regional Convention. Hopefully plans will be confirmed within the next two

weeks. Posters will be sent to all the other Areas in our Region. We voted to donate \$75.48 to Region.

Respectfully submitted,

Rob J. (Area Treasurer) om behalf of our RCM and Alternate RCM.

# THE REFUGE MEETING REPORT

**Meeting location:** 201 W. Lakeway Rd., Suite 500B, Gillette, Wyoming

**Meeting days & times:**

Monday 5:30 pm (attendance history: 16-21)

Wednesday 5:30 pm (attendance history: 11-21)

Friday 5:30 pm (attendance history: 12-28)

Saturday 9 pm (Meeting began six weeks ago on December 14. Attendance history: 9-18)

Sunday 7 pm (H&I Jail meeting)

**Birthday meetings** are held the last Monday of each month.

**Business meetings** are held the second Monday of each month.

**Treasury balance:** \$203.84

**Officers:**

Kirk L., GSR

Regina K., Alternate GSR

Glen T., Treasurer

Wyoming Western Area  
RCM Report  
February 1, 2014

Greetings from the Wyoming Western Area.

The last Area meeting was held in Evanston with good attendance, in conjunction with the Living Proof Group's 25<sup>th</sup> Celebration of Recovery. The workshop we had was to go over "What is the Regional Assembly and the importance of the Assembly", as we have many newer trusted servants in the role of GSR's who haven't ever been to an Assembly. At the business meeting we discussed the groups going & the Area decided it will assist in funding any Groups in the Area that cannot afford to send their GSR's to the Assembly in April. This is currently a one-time funding to get the GSR's there. It also decided to send the RCM to better get information to any Groups that weren't able to make it.

We have only one H&I meeting reporting to the Area that is held at the Uinta County Detention Center on the first Monday of every month. We've had more new members step up, who have completed the Area H&I packet & have gone through the Orientation at the UCDC. So we will have better attendance from the outside for the residence there.

The Nothing to Fear Group in Evanston has started a new Saturday night meeting starting at 6pm, held at the Alano Club, at 96 Allegiance.

The Annual Learning Days will be held in Evanston in July, and the Living Proof Campout will be in August.

The next Area Meeting will be hosted by the Crossroads Group in Pinedale, where we will be doing a workshop on the CAR.

Positions currently open at the Area are: Alternate Chair, PI Chair, Alternate RCM & now we have an open Secretary position open.

In Loving Service,

Mark S.





URMRNA Treasurer's Report  
4th Q 2013

Beginning Balance				\$ 3,852.81
Date of Deposit		Ch#/Group/Area	Amount	
10.13.2013		1997 Living Proof Group	\$ 101.78	
10.13.2013		2007 Living Proof Group	\$ 116.92	
10.13.2013		770 Western WY ASC	\$ 331.48	
12.06.2013		11090Alive and Free Group	\$ 25.00	
Total Deposit				\$ 575.18
Pending Balance				\$ 4,427.99
Expenses	Ch#	Ch#	Amount	
		1313 Delynda Henderson	\$ 420.00	
		1314 Carla Wensky	\$ 1,891.00	
		1315 Patrick Davis	\$ 36.00	
		1316 Shawn Sabin	\$ 170.00	
				\$ 2,517.00
Donations:				
		Discription	\$ -	
				\$ -
Ending Balanance				\$ 1,910.99